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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742








February 7, 2018





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
February 7, 2018.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Tony German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

                                                                    * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  
President John Grezaffi asked the board to add an item to the agenda relative to the upcoming ALBL Workshop.  Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordan and unanimously carried to add the item to the agenda as requested.  
                                                                    * * * * *
                                                                   NOTICE

Sealed bids will be received by the Board of Commissioners, Atchafalaya Basin 

Levee District, in its Office in Port Allen, Louisiana, up to 2:00 p.m., Wednesday, February 7, 

2018 and can also be submitted online at www.centralauctionhouse.com for:

 (1)
Furnishing Crushed Limestone delivered at designated locations within the District in quantities as requested for four calendar months beginning March 8, 2018 and ending June 30, 2018.

All bids will be publicly opened and read at 4:00 p.m. of the same day, and any bid

received after 2:00 p.m. will be returned unopened.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive informalities.

Bid to be submitted in sealed envelope marked




       
 “BID - AGGREGATES.”
Specifications, proposal forms, etc., are available at the Atchafalaya Basin Levee 

District Office, (525 Court Street) P. O. Box 170, Port Allen, Louisiana 70767, telephone

number (225) 387-2249.

Janice G. Jarreau





John Grezaffi

Secretary






            President

3t

Daily Journal of Commerce, The Advocate, Plaquemine Post South, and Pointe Coupee Banner

January 19, 26 and February 1, 2018.

The following bids were duly opened and read:

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT

TABULATION OF BIDS

Wednesday, February 7, 2018

DESCRIPTION

	Name of Bidder
	Dominion Group, LLC


	Luhr Bros. d/b/a

Construstion 

Aggregates
	Moreau Material Yard
	Bear Industries
	
	

	ITEM #1

Crushed 

Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$31.50
	Amount per ton

$36.50


	Amount per ton

$35.00


	Amount per ton

$35.10


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #4

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$35.20
	Amount per ton

$36.25


	Amount per ton

$42.00


	Amount per ton

$38.00


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #5

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$44.00
	Amount per ton

$43.25
	Amount per ton

No Bid


	Amount per ton

No Bid
	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #6

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$32.65
	Amount per ton

$35.75
	Amount per ton

No Bid


	Amount per ton

$40.00


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #7

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$33.00
	Amount per ton

$35.50
	Amount per ton

No Bid


	Amount per ton

$37.00


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #9

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$36.85
	Amount per ton

$40.75


	Amount per ton

$37.00


	Amount per ton

No Bid


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #10

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$36.25
	Amount per ton

$38.00


	Amount per ton

No Bid


	Amount per ton

$40.00


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton



	ITEM #11

Crushed Limestone (#57)
	Amount per ton

$37.20
	Amount per ton

$38.00


	Amount per ton

$42.00


	Amount per ton

$38.00


	Amount per ton


	Amount per ton




Commissioner Karen Jewell moved seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to take the bids under advisement.
                                                                    * * * * *
Moved by Commissioner Glenn Angelle, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of January 10, 2018 as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.

                                                                    * * * * *
A meeting of the Equipment Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, February 28, 2018 at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Moise LeBlanc, Chairman

Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

Glenn Angelle, Member

Harry Marionneaux, Member

Earl Matherne, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Member

John Grezaffi, Ex-officio Member

Absent:

None

Also Present:

Nicholas Rockforte, Board Attorney

Karen Jewell, Commissioner

Kenneth Gordon, Commissioner

William Tyson, Executive Director, Levee Board

Cecil Tessier, Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks, Levee Board Operations Supt.

Kristy Jewell, Human Resources Analyst

Tiffany Weber, Administrative Program Specialist

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

1. Discuss the purchase of new equipment
Mr. Will Tyson advised the committee members that at the last committee meeting, we decided to purchase a Mahindra tractor that we thought was equal to the John Deere tractor on our list.  After investigating the equipment in detail, it was determined the Mahindra tractor being quoted was 70 HP PTO versus the John Deere 100 HP PTO.  Mr. Tyson said the 70 HP PTO was not powerful enough to be used for our purposes.  We would have to compare a Mahindra 106 HP PTO with a five-year warranty to a John Deere 101 HP PTO with a five-year warranty.  The difference using this comparison is only $456.18.  Mr. Tyson recommended going with all John Deere tractors after determining this small difference.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to revise the recommendation of the committee to purchase the Mahindra tractor, and instead purchase all John Deere tractors.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried to approve the purchase of the following equipment in 2018:   Four John Deere tractors on state contract with a five-year warranty,  five John Deere clippers on state contract, four John Deere bucket loaders on state contract, two Ford trucks on state contract, three Chevrolet trucks on state contract, and two Chevrolet or GMC dually trucks by bid.  The total expense for the equipment listed was $604,011.29.  

The committee reviewed a list of equipment to be sold in 2018.  This list included five bush hogs, four John Deere tractors, one excavator, and six Ford trucks. Mr. Tyson said a date will be set for the sale once we receive the new equipment.


There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Glenn Angelle and unanimously carried, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Moise LeBlanc, Chairman



/s/Nickie Rockforte, 2nd Vice Chairman

/s/Earl Matherne, Member



/s/Harry Marionneaux, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman


/s/John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Commissioner Moise LeBlanc advised the board that the Equipment Committee met and discussed the purchase of new equipment and the sale of used equipment at their meeting on January 31,
2018.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to send this back to the committee for further review before bringing their
recommendations back to the board.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that we received a request for a Right of Entry in St. Martin Parish for slide repairs.  Commissioner Jody Meche asked for clarification relative to the issues of slides and the road.    Mr. Tyson said he was advised that they looked at this some time ago and they said they would put a contract out for this.  DOTD says the levee board is responsible, and others say it is not the levee board’s issue.  Mr. Tyson said the Corps of Engineers is not claiming it is the levee board’s responsibility.  He said weather has caused much of the delay to date.  Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the right of entry request by the Corps of Engineers in St. Martin Parish.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tony German of CPRA had no specific comments.  Mr. Will Tyson said he would like to go to the new Water Campus in Baton Rouge for a tour and asked if Mr. German could help set this up for the commissioners.  Mr. German agreed he will investigate this.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Mrs. Janice Jarreau advised the commissioners that Civil Service has set a 2-4% increase in July for eligible employees on a sliding scale, which will be determined by Civil Service.  She said unclassified employees are not on this list.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the increase suggested by Civil Service for a market adjustment in July.  

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson advised the commissioners of a request to advertise a hunting lease in St. Martin Parish, which expires on April 3, 2018.  Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve advertising for the hunting lease.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, advised the board that after reviewing several requests for bike paths on the levee, he has concluded it will be better to decide these on a case by case basis going forward.  He has a meeting with the Mayor of Plaquemine next week, and this case might be different from the case in West Baton Rouge.  He said he would still like to require receiving signed documents from every land or lease holder or anyone with property interests that traverse the levee.  We should receive this proof before we go forward with a permit.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to move forward as suggested by the Levee Board Attorney and to get the state to clarify this legislatively for the future.  The statues look like we are the sponsor of these bike paths.  It should be changed to say that they must come to us for approval.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that there will be a workshop May 3-4 by the Association of Levee Boards.  The Ethics class procedures have been changed so that they will no longer offer the sign in sheet for on-site training.  If you plan to attend the class on May 4th, you must now pre-register online.  Also, you will not be allowed to enter the session more than five minutes after the trainer begins the presentation.  Mr. Tyson asked the commissioners to let him know if they plan to attend so that the staff can register them correctly on the website.

                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

